Britannia Square Residents’ Association

2020/21 Events Report

Christmas Carols Party

Covid-19 restrictions meant that we were unable to hold our Christmas carols party.

Street Clean 4 / 5 July 2021

[bookmark: _GoBack]Despite Covid-19 and showers, we managed to clear the streets of almost all parked cars and complete a thorough weeding and cleaning.  This was followed up by the Council’s cleaning machines on Monday morning.  Thanks to everyone for this great effort.  There are some excellent pictures on our website – just go to 4 July on the calendar and click on the entry, or click here.

We send our thanks to Lisa Smith and Nathan Gunnell at the City Council who arranged the Councils’ resources and will help us plan another Street Clean for 2022.

Summer Party 1 August 2021

Held later than usual to escape lockdown restrictions, our Summer Party was held in the grounds of RGS Springfield.

After the difficulties of the past eighteen months, our party was well attended and everyone helped to create a very enjoyable, relaxed atmosphere.  We were also able to meet some of our new neighbours.  After the morning's uncertain weather, the afternoon was warm and sunny, the food was delicious and Springfield's shady garden was a very pleasant place to be.

Thanks to Angela Lanyon, whose poetry was delightful and is always a lovely, humorous focus to our party. She gave us some old favourites and a new piece written for the occasion, all of which can be found on our website – just go to 1 August on the calendar and click on the link, or click here.

Thanks also to the Wine Club and to John and Liz Prosser for the use of their large gazebos.  We are most grateful to Laura Brown and all at RGS Springfield for their generosity in giving us a free run of their gardens for the day.

We look forward to another event next year.  If any resident feels able to help the Committee by organising children’s games, we would be delighted.  Please contact any Committee Member.
